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SAN RAFAEL COMMUNITY SCHOOLS INITIATIVE 
PARTNERSHIP COUNCIL MEETING   

November 14, 2016 



Over 70 individuals representing schools, school districts, the City of San Rafael, Marin County, 
and community-at-large gathered on Monday,  November 14, 2016 to launch the San Rafael 
Community Schools Initiative. The agenda and meeting goals are shown on this page. 
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Attendees were asked to write their name, role and affiliation in appropriate circle. The map 
illustrated the broad representation of schools, districts, City and County agencies and community 
stakeholders who participated in this first meeting of the Community Schools Initiative (CSI) 
Partnership Council. 

Who is Here 
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Gary Phillips, Mayor of San Rafael and Michael Watenpaugh, Superintendent of San Rafael City 
Schools, welcomed the group. Harriet MacLean, San Rafael City Schools Administrator for Equity, 
Community Schools, and Restorative Practices provided an overview and background on the San 
Rafael City Community Schools Initiative.  
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Ms. MacLean also reviewed the implementation target for 2020, goal for the initial planning phase, 
and proposed planning process for the three-year initiative.  
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Beginning in table groups, we identified trends and factors affecting our work to support children 
and families in San Rafael. Table groups discussed the following topics: 
 
• Student Learning 
• Family and Community Engagement 
• Housing and Food 
• Physical Health 
• Mental Health 
• Transportation 
 
Representatives from each table wrote highlights of their discussion on the Environmental Scan 
chart, and then we talked about these trends as a whole group. The results of the discussions are 
shown on the next two pages. 
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Ms. MacLean also reviewed the target for 2020, goal for the initial planning phase, and proposed 
planning process for the three-year initiative.  

7 



8 



We then time-traveled to 2020 to envision our collective success. In pairs we shared stories about 
our accomplishments at the Coalition for Community Schools National Forum party, where the San 
Rafael Community School Initiative was recognized for its outstanding work on behalf of children 
and families.  
 
Participants wrote some of these accomplishments on post-its and placed them on the chart 
shown on the following page. 
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At the end of our 2020 storytelling in pairs, participants placed their post-its in the six categories 
shown above. 
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After a brief question and answer period, Harriet summarized next steps and reminded the group 
about two additional Partnership Council meetings on January 30 and March 27th. After thanking 
everyone for their active participation, input and commitment, we ended the session with a sense 
of hopefulness about our potential to make authentic improvements in our community. 
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